Congratulations again to Jerry Fowler, for his ace on number 13! His second on this hole within two months.

The Green Oaks Arbre Cup Team has done it again! Another solid victory over our friends at Elm Lake. Thanks to all who participated, with special thanks to Mike and Cleo Spalding for organizing our teams and providing a lot of good food. Next years matches will be at Elm Lake. If you've never played in one of these, you are missing out on a fun event.

Someone suggested we do away with our liquor license as a way to save money so we looked into it. After reviewing all the data, the Board has concluded that this is not a viable option.

Thanks for supporting our Club with the assessment for taxes. We are making plans now to ensure this will not happen next year. Also, if you have ideas for a membership drive please pass them on to us. At present we have 67, members in good standing. That's about half what we need!

Wayne, just applied another 1,200 pounds of lime to the greens in order to keep the PH balanced. We should be in great shape next Spring, providing Winter will not be too severe.

WISHING ALL OF YOU A VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS AND THE HAPPIEST OF NEW YEARS!

For the Board of Directors,